


City and Borough of Sitka 
Assembly Meeting- September 12

• DOT&PF will present two proposed options 
for this project.  DOT&PF’s objective for 
this meeting is to obtain a vote from the  
Assembly in favor of Option 1 or Option 2.  
The Assembly’s selection will become the 
preferred alternative.  This vote will finalize 
the preliminary scoping of alternatives and 
allow the project to move toward final 
design.



Project Timeline

Sept. 12, 2017: Assembly Meeting
Selection of Preferred Alternative

Tentative Project Development Schedule



Option 1- Summary
Proposed Typical Section

• Work will remain within the limits of the existing ROW

• Relocate power poles out of the ROW

• 13.5’ driving lanes : widened for vehicle & bicycle use

• 8’ parking lanes would remain on both sides of SMC

• ADA upgrades to the sidewalk and curb ramps



Option 2 - Summary
Proposed Typical Section

• Work would remain within the limits of the existing ROW

• Relocate power poles out of the ROW

• Eliminate parking from the south side of SMC

• 5’ wide bike lanes on each side of SMC

• 7.5’ wide sidewalk on the south side of SMC

• Driving lane widths would be reduced from 12’ to 11’

• ADA upgrades to the sidewalk and curb ramps



Public Involvement
• December 10th, 2015:  DOT & PF public open house at Sealing Cove Business 

Center

• May 15, 2017:  DOT & PF public meeting at Harrigan Centennial Hall

• May 15, 2017-July 15, 2017: Public comments were received. 
 Comments & comment summary can be read on the project web site.
 Comments regarding Option 1 or Option 2 were roughly 4:1 in favor of Option 

2.

• June 13, 2017: DOT&PF presented to the City and Borough of Sitka Parks and Rec. 
Committee Meeting.  
 Committee voted in favor of Option 2.  

• September 12, 2017: DOT&PF scheduled to present project to the City and 
Borough of Sitka Assembly Meeting.
 Vote in favor of Option 1 or Option 2 Pending



Contact information

Project Manager: Loren.gehring@alaska.gov  465-8189

Lead Designer: Colleen.ivaniszek@alaska.gov  465-4436

Design Group Chief: Christopher.goins@alaska.gov  465-4443

Environmental Analyst: Chris.Schelb@alaska.gov 465-4447


